
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 15, 2023 

 

Municipality of West Elgin 

22413Hoskins Line 

Rodney, ON 

N0L 2C0 

 

Dear Council, 

 

My name is Shelly Vergeer, and I am the System Navigator/Health Promoter at the West Elgin 

Community Health Centre.  I am reaching out to you on behalf of the West Elgin Community 

Health Centre.  For the past several years the Health Centre has offered Community Flu/COVID 

Clinics in West Elgin.  This is for the Health and Wellbeing of our residents within our 

communities.  

We have been fortunate enough in the past to receive an In-Kind donation for the hall rental 

annually.  The Municipality of West Elgin has been generous enough to provide the Rodney 

Recreation Centre to us free of charge.  We would like to ask the Council if they would consider 

a donation of the Rodney Recreation Centre again this year for the clinic that was held on 

November 7, 2023.     

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 519-768-1715 ext. 2224.  It would be 

greatly appreciated if you were able to assist us with our request. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Shelly Vergeer 

System Navigator/Health Promoter 

519-768-1715 Ext. 2224 

svergeer@wechc.on.ca 


